RCTC Board MINUTES – April 11, 2018 - Meeting 7 pm, 200 Central Drive.
Attending:  Bob, Charlie, Paul, Doug, Jen, Joe, Patty, John
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.
Pete and Darryl from Trail Adams (Adams Township) spoke to the Board.  Their vision is to promote trails and their availability.  They started last February and have officers and bylaws and are incorporated.  They have 8 Board members right now.  One priority is to create awareness.  Projects include blazing and putting signs on their community trail.  They are interested in working with us and making trail connections.

The minutes from last month were approved.
Bob reviewed the next 90 days on the calendar.  May 2 is the annual picnic and meeting.  Paul has obtained the permit for this.
FINANCE:  
See Charlie’s email for financial report.  
John had an invoice for $1320 for 44 hours.  This was approved.
The financial report was approved.

MANY TRAILS:  John said that McCandless is submitting an application to DCNR to get money for a master plan for Wall Park.  After the master plan, trail will be built.  

SAFER TRAILS COMMITTEE:  The next meeting is May 3.  We are looking at putting the trial through Agan Park to get off Riddle Run Road.

PROMO COMMITTEE:  Per Doug we are up to 15 sponsors.  Peoples Gas is a naming sponsor at $10K.  Total so far is $31,500.
HARMONY TRAIL:  Bob said that the RFP resulted in one quote.  Once the financing authority approves it, we’ll have $12,500 for time and materials.

Bob also would like to develop a flyer to give to volunteers.

There was a discussion on giving patches or pins to bridge volunteers.  This is to be determined.

There was a discussion on whether to start spending more on projects.

BAKER TRAIL:  Patty said that the Crooked Creek shelter is done.  The North Country Trail is working with Cook Forest and Patty is on that committee.    

New Board members were discussed and will be voted on at the annual meeting.

Bob has obtained the fireproof safe.

The bridge over Pine Creek was discussed.  Bob spoke about a subcommittee.  The bridge will definitely be down by the Challenge.  Solutions are still being considered.  
NEW BUSINESS:  See geocache handout.  Paul had an invoice for $337 for coins that was approved.

For the annual meeting, some food and beer has been donated.  The speaker is confirmed.

The Spring Hike has been given to the Promo Committee to handle the logistics.

NEXT MEETING:  7 p.m., Wednesday, May 9, 2018; 200 Central Drive, Cranberry.
ADJOURNMENT:  9:10 PM.
